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Upcoming Events 
 

 

April 4th & 5th 

Tallahassee Legislative Days 

 

April 11th 

Safety Director’ s Forum 

Topic:  DOT Recordkeeping & 

Fleet Management 

 

April 15th 

Construction Hike for Hope 

See flyer on pager 13 

 

April 18th 

Annual Golf Tournament 

St. Johns Golf &  

Country Club 

 

May 11th 

Jumbo Shrimp Night 

See flyer on page 9 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

 
Happy April everyone,  
 
By now I am sure you are coming out of winter 
clothes, spring is upon us with warmer weather 
providing great conditions to get utilities in the 
ground. I hope everyone’s 1st quarter is coming 
around nicely as it draws to a close. The past three 
months have come and gone, and we still have a lot 
things left on the docket for the remainder of the 
year.  
 
This past month we held a successful event for the 
general meeting with Keynote speaker Rep. John 
Rutherford in attendance providing some key talking 
points and were also able to provide an award to one 
of our outstanding members as a staple in the 
community. In addition, we held a Lunch & Learn 
seminar on “Lien Law in Construction” for our 
members and their associates which was provided 
by Lindell, Farson & Zebouni, P.A. Thank you to 
our local / state officials for all they do for our 
industry.  
 
We have our annual golf tournament coming up in a 
few weeks at the St Johns Golf & Country Club. 
This is always a big turnout, as we have already sold 
out early this year and are excited to see everyone 
again. This is always a great event, and please take 
some time to thank the golf committee members and 
Kathy for their hard work putting this event 
together.  I look forward to seeing everyone at the 
event.  
 
In May we have the Jumbo Shrimp Game on the 
horizon, a great event for the entire family to attend 
and network with fellow tradesmen and supply 
partners. 
 
On the state level, the Legislative Days are 
upcoming to walk the halls and help lobby with our 
local officials to continue improving our trade and 
needed agenda to better our industry.  
 
As always, thank you to our wonderful sponsors, 
generous event donors and all the members for your 
continued support. You keep us in the fight.  
 
See you guys in a few weeks for some golf action! 
 

Tim 
Tim Gaddis Jr. 

 
2023 OFFICERS & BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 

 

President 

Tim Gaddis, Vallencourt Construction 

 President-Elect 

Caleb  Hurlbert, A.J. Johns, Inc. 

Vice President I 

Paul Gilsdorf, Haskell 

Vice President II 

Alvaro Rios, T.G. Utility Company, Inc. 

 Secretary/Treasurer 

Marty Adams, TB Landmark 

General Counsel 

Tony Zebouni, Lindell, Farson & Zebouni 

Past President 

Mike Kivlin, John Woody, Inc. 

 
   

 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

Kirk Blomgren, Petticoat-Schmitt Civil  

Joseph Geiger, Cemex 
Billy Hood, J. B. Coxwell Contracting 

Tommy Hyatt III, Florida Roads Contracting  
Valinda Krynicki, United Rentals  

Drew Lane, Advanced Drainage Systems 
Chance Leonard, ECS Florida 

Rick Parker, Rinker Materials 
Ryan Pugh, Ferguson Waterworks 
Dean Vanzant, A. J. Johns, Inc. 

Barry Watson, Fortiline Waterworks 
Chris Wilson, Martin Marietta Materials 

Jon Woodall, John Woody, Inc. 
 



3 

 

  

2023 NUCA of North Florida  
 

Monthly Sponsors 
 

Diamond Sponsor 

Sunbelt Rentals 
 

Sunstate Equipment  
Trench Safety 

 

United Rentals  
Trench Safety 

 

Platinum Sponsors 

Beard Equipment Company 
 
 

Gold Sponsor 

Alta Equipment Company 

ECS Florida, LLC 
Fortiline Waterworks 

Linder Industrial Machinery 
Nimnicht Chevrolet 

Pipeline Constructors, Inc. 
Ring Power Corp. 

 

Silver Sponsor 

A.J. Johns Inc. 

Benchmark 
Gate Fuel Service, Inc. 

John Woody, Inc. 

Lippes & Bryan 
Petticoat-Schmitt Civil 

Contractors 

Rinker Materials 
 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

  

April 4th & 5th 

NUCA of Florida 

Legislative Days 

Tallahassee 
 

April 11th 

Safety Director’s Forum 

11:30 Am 
 

April 11th 

Executive Committee Meeting 
 

April 18th 

Golf Tournament 

St. Johns Golf & Country Club 
 

May 9th 

Executive Committee Meeting 
 

May 11th 

Jumbo Shrimp Night 
 

May 16th & 17th 

NUCA Washington Summit 

 

June 19th –23rd 

Trench Safety Stand Down 
 

July 13th 

Board of Director’s Meeting   

Scholarship Night 

Aloft Tapestry Park 
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The Law and Your Business – Discovery from Insurance Companies  
Tony Zebouni, Esq. NUCA NF General Counsel 

 

It is not uncommon for an insurance carrier to be involved in a disputed matter 
regarding alleged defective construction and damages. In any litigation there is broad 
discovery, affording the parties to uncover all the relevant facts and proceed to settle 
or try a case based on the facts. A general exception to the disclosure of evidence is 
the work product rule, allowing that the work product of an attorney is protected from 
disclosure, under most circumstances. 
 
Recently a case was decided in Florida where the issue of the insurer’s “claim file” 
was being sought by an opposing party. Insureds filed suit for breach of contract over 
a coverage dispute regarding damage to their home which they claim was covered by 
their property insurance through Insurer. Insurer denied coverage and contested 
damages. Insureds filed a request to produce a broad array of documents from Insurer, 
including correspondence and documentation related to Insurer's anticipation of 
litigation, and inspection reports reflecting the cause of loss as determined by Insurer. 
Insurer objected to the production of the documents as protected by the work product 
privilege. Insureds moved to compel the production documents, including Field 
Adjuster's loss report, nonfinal estimate, and supporting documentation.  
 
The Court reiterated its rule that “an insurer's claim file constitutes work product and 
is protected from discovery prior to a determination of coverage. Materials generated 
during an insurer's investigation of a claim are generally considered work product and 
are not discoverable unless the requesting party proves need and inability to obtain 
the substantial equivalent of this material without undue hardship. Family Security 
Insurance Co. v. Stein 
 
 If you have a claim and there is potential insurance coverage, it may be prudent to 
have your inspector or expert present during the Insurer’s inspection and perhaps 
making a video of the entire inspection that would be useful in a future dispute with 
the Insurer.  
 
The law relating to disputes with insurance providers and recovery of attorney fees 
from an has drastically changed as of this session of the Florida legislature. It will be 
interesting to see how benefit of these changes to the construction industry versus 
harm to consumers shakes out in the future.  

 

The Law and Your Business 
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MARCH MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
 

We had a very good turnout for our meeting on March 16th with guest speaker 
Congressman John Rutherford.  We had about a dozen first time attendees which I 
think is a record  We also had Chris Miller candidate for Jacksonville City Council at 
Large City Council Group 5 and Michael Boylan candidate for Jacksonville City 
Council District 6 join us for our meeting. 
 
Congressman Rutherford is always a crowd favorite and a good friend of our 
association. His strategy in Washington has been to get a Democrat to co-write a bill 
will him so that his legislation has support from the beginning.  The Congressman 
talked about the Infrastructure Bill and about funding for local projects and how a city 
has to ask their congressman for funding for a project.  Members of our association 
will be heading to DC in May to join with other member of NUCA national to lobby.  
If you have an interest, please come join us. 
 
We were also please to present A.J. Johns, Inc. with the William H. Weather Award in 
the 200,000 to 500,000 category.  Mark Gibson, Safety Director for A.J. Johns 
received the award on his company’s behalf.  The William H. Feather award was 
created to honor the contributions of the founding Chairman of NUCA’s Safety 
Committee, and to recognize excellent safety commitments demonstrated by other 
NUCA members.  . In 1978 NUCA established the William H. Feather Safety Award to 
honor the memory and contributions of a respected friend and colleague, and to 
recognize that same spirit of safety when demonstrated by members. Congratulations 
to everyone at A.J. Johns, Inc. on this accomplishment! 

Left to right:  Chris Miller, Tony Zebouni, Congressman 
Rutherford, and Michael Boylan. 

Kirk Blomgren, National Safety Committee Chairman presents 
Mark Gibson, A.J. Johns, Inc. with the William H. Feather Award . 
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SAVE THE DATE! 

 
We are heading back 

to see the Icemen 
On  

February 24th 
At 

7:00 pm 

NUCA ANNUAL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
 

By Kirk Blomgren 
NUCA Southeast Regional Vice Chair  

 

Earlier this month, I had the opportunity to represent our chapter and the southeast 
region at NUCA’s 2023 One-day Annual Meeting, in conjunction with CONEXPO/
COON-AGG. Keynote speaker Anirban Basu, an economic forecasting expert, shared 
his insights on the future of the US economy, and utility construction.  
 

Northeast Florida was well represented: Our very own Lauren Atwell received the 
“Ditchdigger of the Year” award, and Tom Butler was installed as Chairman of the 
Board. As Chairman of NUCA’s National Safety Committee, I also had the honor of 
handing out the William H Feather award to companies that achieved excellence in 
Safety for 2022, which included AJ Johns as one of our award winners!  
 

Regional breakout sessions gave each region an opportunity to discuss strategies for 
growth, communication and sharing information in the coming year.  
 

One of the initiatives serving as a regional vice chair is Member and Chapter 
engagement. As a connection for the chapters to the executive committee, I look 
forward to being able to assist with communication and helping to lead discussions to 
share what’s going on in our chapters, but to also communicate to the chapters what is 
being worked on at the national level. Quarterly calls with Southeast Region chapters, 
and leadership, will help us stay in touch and provide shared opportunities to enhance 
membership and growth.   
 

Thank you for making NUCA great – I look forward to seeing you soon!  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NUCA of North Florida attendees:  Ryan Schmitt with Ditchdigger of the 
Year winner, Lauren Atwell,  Kirk Blomgren, and NUCA Chairman, Tom 
Butler. 
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SAFETY NEWS 
By Jeff Blomgren 

Safety Director at Petticoat-Schmitt Civil Contractors 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CPR/First Aid and AED Training 
 

“DO SOMETHING” 
 

Most of America was watching January 2 when Damar Hamlin received CPR on the field when he went into 
cardiac arrest during the game in Cincinnati.  For nine minutes, the Bill’s medical staff performed CPR and used 
an AED to restart his heart and they were credited with saving his life.  Training in CPR /First Aid and AED is 
essential in any safety program.  You never know when you might need it.  Having at least one person on every 
crew trained in CPR/First Aid and AED is a best practice for companies like ours.  Research shows that 9 out of 
10 people will die outside of a hospital environment unless a bystander performs CPR.  Brain damage can start in 
four minutes and death in ten if CPR is not performed.  Average response time for emergency services is ten 
minutes, that’s why being able to respond with CPR is so important.  It’s a matter of life and death. 
 
Many people are hesitant to perform CPR for various reasons.  Fear of breaking ribs, mouth to mouth concerns, 
hesitation about using an AED or fear of legal ramifications are all concerns used as reasons not to become 
involved.  The breaking of ribs is a reality.  It might happen.  But what is the alternative?  Mouth to mouth doesn’t 
have to be done.  Hands-only CPR is also effective.  Most domestic applications, where it’s a child or spouse or 
family member, mouth to mouth hesitation isn’t an issue because it’s family but for those with concerns, hands-on 
is “doing something” that can help prevent brain damage and death.   
 
AEDs are not complicated.  AEDs are designed to be used by anyone with prompts that are an audio descriptive of 
every phase of effective use.  Pictures and lights coach the user, and the AED is designed to detect a heartbeat and 
will not shock if it detects a heartbeat. 
 
Good Samaritan laws are in place in all 50 states.  The good Samaritan law is designed to protect the person or 
workers who are giving reasonable assistance to someone in peril or injured as long as they are acting in good 
faith, in line with their training and performing a lifesaving act.  
 
CPR and First Aid training has expiration dates and renewal is essential to maintain the credentials but the training 
is not complicated and is readily available through many sources including on line, classroom and in house 
certified trainers.  There’s really no reason not to have workers qualified to perform CPR/First Aid and to use an 
AED.  You never know when those skills may be needed.     
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NEW MEMBER SPOTLIGHT  
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

Please join me in welcoming the following companies who recently joined our 
association. 
 

Walthall Oil Company 

Contact:  John Roberts 

7107 Stuart Avenue 

Jacksonville, FL  32154 

Phone:  904-619-4946 

Email:  jroberts@walthall-oil.com 

Website: walthall-oil..com 
 

Jax Utilities Management, Inc. 

Contact:  Steve Jordan, Chief Financial Officer 

5465 Verna Blvd 

Jacksonville, FL  32205 

Office:  904-779-5353 

Cell:  904-657-3279 

Email:  steven@jaxum.com 

Website:  jaxum.com 

New member spotlight article on page 10 
 

Leppo Rents - Bobcat of Jacksonville 

Contacts:  Gerald Turner, Location Manager 

 Kathy Donegan, Marketing Manager 

1182 Suemac Road 

Jacksonville, FL  32254 

Phone:  (904) 288-9181 

Email:  Gerald@lepporents.com/kathyd@lepporents.com 

Website:  lepporents.com 

New member spotlight article on page 14 
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NEW MEMBER SPOTLIGHT  
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APRIL FEATURED SPONSOR 


